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FROM THE DIRECTOR 

 

 We have reached the end of the preschool year.  The staff and I have   
enjoyed working with you and your families throughout the school year.  The 
children have grown and changed in so many wonderful ways. We feel        
honored to be a part of this special time in your child’s lives.  
 The First English preschool staff wishes all our families a happy and 
safe summer!  Inside this newsletter, there is a list of local summer activity     
ideas for you and your preschooler that you may want to try. To our Pre K   
children, we wish you well as you enter elementary school next Fall.  To our      
returning children and families, we will see you in September! 
                          Tracy Gleissner, Director      
    gleissnerfelp@gmail.com 
     255-4234 

End-of-the-Year Family Picnic 
Come say good-bye to your friends and teachers. Our last day 
of the school year will be Wednesday and Thursday, May 25 

and 26   On that day we will have an End of the Year Ceremony  followed by an 
outdoor picnic until 12:30. for all of our families. Please bring a blanket, lunch, 
and drink for you and your children and join us for the last day of school. Cook-
ies will be provided for dessert.  

May 4 & 5:   

Music and muffins with 

Mom, Mother’s Day  Sing-

a-long @ 11:15 a.m. 

 
May 17 &18 : Switch Day 

Children will switch clas-

ses to meet their teachers 

and see their classrooms for 

next year.  

 

May 25 & 26: 

End-of-the-Year Celebra-

tion 11:15 and  

Picnic 11:45-12:30 p.m. 

 

June 4 11am to 2pm: 

30th NAEYC Anniversary 

Open House 

(Food, Bounce house and 

photo booth available) 

 May 

Vacation Bible school: 

First English Lutheran 
Church members are 
hosting VBS June 27-
July 1st. The theme this 
year is Barnyard Round-
up.  

Stop in the church office 
and ask for an enroll-
ment form if you are 
interested in having your 
3-12 year old attend  

 Preschool Openings Still Available for 
Fall 2016 
If you know of any interested friends or families looking for  preschool for their 
children in the fall, please tell them about us!  We have four openings left in Pre K 
on Monday/Wednesday as well as four Monday/Wednesday spots in the 3/4 
Room.  We typically fill our spots thanks to our families telling their friends about 
our preschool program.  They can contact Mrs. Gleissner at 255-4234, or        
gleissnerfelp@gmail.com, for more information.   

            Fall Silent Auction date:  September 30th 
Please consider helping our  Silent Auction with basket donations or other        
services.   This is our biggest fundraiser of the year and the money we raise will go 
to the church to help the heating and air conditioning loan payment. Basket ideas:  
Grandparent’s sleepover, Car Wash, Book lovers, Summer Fun, and Snowed In! 



May Family Time Activities 
1. Coin Critter:  Get a handful of coins, and place them on the table.  Give your child a piece of paper, and 

have her lay out the coins to make a critter or insect, such as a caterpillar, or bee.  Have your child use a   
pencil to draw arms, legs, and antennae.  Then have your child count the number of coins they used, and 
write the number on the paper.  Older children can add up the total value of the coins. You can repeat this 
activity several times to improve math and counting skills.  This activity also helps children develop their fine 
motor skills. (familyfun.go.com) 

2. Hopscotch: Don’t forget about this classic game!  Grab some sidewalk chalk, and help your child draw a  
hopscotch board outside.  Help them write the numbers.  Take turns hopping on the hopscotch board.  This 
activity promotes early math skills as children write the numbers, and count their steps.  It also promotes 
large motor development as children hop and balance on one leg, and land on two. 

3. Sink or Float Activities: You can do this activity with your child as you supervise them during bath time, or 
in a backyard wading pool.  Take a variety of waterproof toys and household objects.  Ask your preschooler 
to predict whether each object will sink or float, and why they think that object will sink or float.  Test each 
item to see if their predictions were correct.  Talk about what you discovered together about items that sink 
or float during this activity.  This activity encourages reasoning and prediction skills, and language and     
communication skills as your child talks with you about what they have discovered. (familyfun.go.com) 

4. Visit your local library to find fun books to read all summer! The libraries have summer reading programs for 
children.  Reading everyday to your child will help them develop early literacy skills, and build lasting  mem-
ories. 

Curriculum Information on Planning Time  

All classes have planning time each day, when the children are encouraged to share their 
plan about what they want to do during work time.  A child’s play plan and the details 

they share, evolve as they grow.  Planning time is very important for cognitive and social-emotional 
growth.  The children have to form  mental pictures of what they plan to do.  These mental images de-
velop along with their language.  As children share their plans verbally, they further their social-
emotional skills by interacting with the adults and children in their classroom.  Ask your child what 
their plan was today, and what they did during work time.  You can also use planning time at home, as 
your child plans what they would like to do during the day.                    (Source: Ann S. Epstein, Ph.D.) 

Spring Community Service Projects 
In March the Pre K children collected items for the St. Joseph County Humane Society. They ap-

preciated the gently used towels, cardboard tubes, fragrant waxes, baking soda as well as the newspaper we do-
nated.  In April we asked families to send in their gently used house ware and clothing items that we then      
donated to the St. Vincent DePaul Society. Thank you for helping our animal friends and supporting these ser-
vice projects! We always look for ways to give back to our community so if you have any organizations that we 
can help next year let us know. 

 

Ordering children’s books from the Scholastic order form is a good way to add to your    
library of  children’s books.  Orders and payments are due on May 11th so the books will 
arrive before the end of the school year..  You can also order books online at www.scholastic.com/
bookclubs .  You will need to register on the site.  When prompted, enter the one-time class activation 
code: N8Z6R.   The code ensures that your order is sent to the school.  If you prefer to bring the order 
forms to the school, please make checks payable to Scholastic Book Clubs.   

Scholastic Book Orders:   

http://www.scholastic.com/bookclubs
http://www.scholastic.com/bookclubs


First English Lutheran Preschool  Summer Activity Ideas 

1.   Splash Pads are available for children to use at Merrifield Park, Rose Park, Battell Park, Central Park and 
Twin Branch Park.  Pack a lunch and stay a while to splash in the sprinklers. (Free) 

 
2.   Public pools are always fun in the summer.  Kennedy Water Park or Merrifield Pool are great places for 

children to splash and have fun in very shallow water.  Lifeguards are on duty.  (Admission fee required) 
3.   Many local pools or high schools offer swim lessons in the summer.  If you are interested in swim lessons 

for your child, call a pool near you. 
4. South Bend Parks offers Open Gym and Tiny Tots Golf program for preschool children.  (Reasonable 

rates).  Call 299-4765 for more information. 
 
5.   The Mishawaka Penn Harris Public Libraries have a free summer reading program.  You sign-up your 

child and read with him/her at home, and record what they read.  The children turn in their sheet for 
incentives.  This activity will help you to add to the 1000 books your child needs to be read by            
Kindergarten for literacy development. 

6.   Make a day out of visiting our local zoo. (Admission fee required)  Pack a lunch and head over to        
Potawatomi  Park for some more fun. (Park is free) 

7. The zoo offers classes for preschoolers, ages 3-5.  Call for more information.  Class fee applies. 
8.   Schedule a playdate with some First English classmates.  You can meet at a park , Chick-fila or     

McDonalds. Let the kids have fun together while the grown-ups visit with one another. 
9.   Leeper Park  offers tennis lessons for children as young as 3 years old.  The lessons are well run,          

appropriate for preschoolers, and racquets are provided.  If you have smaller children, they can play 
across the street with you at Leeper Park playground while their older sibling has a lesson.  (Lesson fee 
required, very reasonable rates) 

10.  Take your children to your own backyard.  Let them play with sidewalk chalk and bubbles. 
11.  Wading pools, slip and slides, and sprinklers are always fun for children.  They are very affordable, and 

can be set up in your backyard.  Invite some neighbors over for some water fun. 
12.  Go outside and explore.  Help your child look under a rock and talk about what you find. Often there 

are some very fun creatures crawling in your own yard. 
13.  On windy days, fly a kite with your child. 
14.  Plan a beach day with your family! Silver Beach in St. Joseph, Michigan, is very child friendly.  Parking is 

close, and there is a playground on the beach. (One car admission fee) 
15. Make homemade popsicles with your child using fruit juice, and an ice cube tray. Cover the tray with 

plastic wrap, and put popsicle sticks in each section.  When they are frozen, enjoy the cool treat outside 
together. 

16. Preschool art classes are offered at the South Bend Museum of Art. Call 299-4765 for more information. 
17. Have your child help you with daily tasks, such as preparing lunch together or sorting/folding laundry.   

Your child will gain valuable skills, and you will both have fun together. 
18. Enjoy your summer with your preschooler! Ask them what they want to 

do….and enjoy being together 

19.  Write a note to a friend and take it to the post office to mail. 

20.  Practice name writing once a day everyday! 

21. Plan a car trip and include some car riding activities (magnetic board games, music, puppets, stickers) 



News from PreK 
 
May is here and it is hard to believe that in just a matter of weeks, summer will ar-
rive. We have enjoyed watching your children grow and learn, and gain skills to 
make them more independent. For those who are going onto other schools, we hope 

that you will come back and visit us (we love to hear about what is going on in their new places). For 
those who are returning to First English, we are excited about all the development that will happen 
next school year. Either way, we hope you have a safe and happy summer. 

 
The month of May will find us celebrating our last five birthdays for the year...Hooray to 
Norah, Jude, Matthew S, and Ashten and who turn 5 years old this month! We will also    
celebrate Ruby  and Grace who turn five in June!  
 

We will be changing the farm into a castle with some unusual features. We had tie votes for zoo and 
trampoline. We will work on writing last names, as well as upper and lower case letters/numbers 
with proper formation. We will begin the month working on some family surprises in art. There will be 
some bubble and salt/fresh water experiments, as well as exploring different shells and sea         
creatures. We will try to teach an awareness of time learning about second, minute, and hour. 
Counting to 30 with correct number usage, and one-to-one correspondence will be offered this 
month. We will continue identifying beginning sounds and recognizing words when sounds are seg-
mented. We have also been trying to memorize our addresses and phone numbers.  
 
Our "Earth day" planting included some hosta and daffodil transplants thanks to Vicki 
Dosmann. We place some outside our big classroom windows and the others in the    
playground area flower bed. The children will also add mulch to the flower beds as they 
help us get the school/church grounds ready for our Open House, our 30th  NAEYC      
Anniversary Celebration (June 4th 11am-2pm) 

 
May also brings our last TWO field trips. May 19th we will head to Century Center 
for the play Peter Pan Jr.  One of our classmates is a the cast members in the 
show.  The M/W friends can meet us there for the 10:30 show (arrive at 10:15). 
There is a charge for parking in the Century Center lot for this special event.   If you 
would like us to arrange for a carpool for your child as an adult will not be attend-
ing, then please see Mrs. Gleissner. The $2 student and $4 adult ticket money 

needs to be in ASAP.  May 19th will also be the day that all Thursday friends will stay for lunch and 
be dismissed at 2pm! The other field trip occurs on Monday, May 23 as we head to Meadowôs Edge 
for our tour from 9:45 to 10:45.  The T/Th friends can meet us there unless you have made other 
arrangements with Mrs. Gleissner.   We will need drivers and chaperones for both events and the 
sign up is posted in the hallway near the Pre K door.   
 
Our end of the year celebration will begin at 11:15am on Wednesday, May 25 and Thursday, May 
26 with the whole school gathering to sing their favorite songs from the year.  We will then enjoy a 
school picnic will immediately afterward.   We will make our final family report available online if you 
want to view it that last week of school.  If you would like a paper copy of the report so you can sub-
mit to Kindergarten, then let us know.  
 
Here's to our last month at preschool to continue growing, learning and playing! 
 
 
Mrs. Gleissner and Mrs. Trimboli 
gleissnerfelp@gmail.com 
trimbolifelp@gmail.com 

 

mailto:gleissnerfelp@gmail.com
mailto:trimbolifelp@gmail.com


 

Spring News from the three - fours class 

Happy May!  We stand amazed that we have reached our last month of preschool and our final newsletter.  
This is a bittersweet time as we say goodbye to the special children who have made our preschool class so fun 
and complete.  They have grown so much and learned many new things.  We will miss each family and wish 
you all the best as you move on to pre-k classes and kindergarten rooms. 

April was a busy month and our Week of the Young Child was a great success.  Each day brought a fun 
theme and our Family Friday was enjoyed by all.  Our T/Th class was taught the importance of taking care of 
their body by Dr. Sessions and M/W had their presentation about recycling.  Marley the Monkey went camp-
ing, to gymnastics classes and attended birthday parties.  We thank each of you who         
returned your spring break questionnaire.  The children loved sharing about their travels 
and activities with their peers.  The zoo in our dramatic play area stayed busy and we        
discovered many children showed genuine concern when caring for a sick animal. 

It is almost time for our little monkey, Marley, to finish his adventures.  The children have 
thoroughly      enjoyed sharing their drawings and stories about Marley.  We are searching for 
a volunteer to type up the recipes from our binder and copy them to make a class cookbook.  
If you are interested, please see a teacher right away.  Your help is appreciated and this is a fun 
keepsake from preschool.  Any photos you have of    Marley and your student can be sent to 
school for display.  Thanks! 

May brings a flower shop to our dramatic play area.  Everyone has the opportunity to pretend to be a florist.  
We will have silk flowers, vases, order forms, a cash register and money for purchases and lots of delivery    
personnel!  We will also spend time this month getting messy on our outdoor exploration days.  We will have 
a class picnic, perform science experiments, make flubber and play outdoor games.  More details will follow 
and parent volunteers will be requested for help and clean up. 

Mom’s remember to come to church at 11:15 for our singing on Wednesday and Thursday, May 4th and 5th! 

                                       Mrs. Andrews, Mrs. Hertel, and Mrs. Potts 

        

May Wish List 

Baking soda 

Flour 

Vinegar 

Stickers (any kind) 

Salt 

Mentos (mint) 

Corn starch 

Name Printing 

We have been working a lot  in class on 
printing our names.  We have seen many 
children improve their grip and skills.  
Please support them at home by encour-
aging writing and coloring or drawing 
whenever possible.  Each child will bring 
home a laminated name card at the end 
of the year so they can continue practic-
ing during the summer.  Writing their 
name  ONCE everyday  helps them more 
than multiple times in one session! 

Birthday Friends 

2nd     Emery 

6th    Liam 

       15th     Alexander 

    28th   Brianna 



News from the 2ôs and 3ôs class 

The month of April began with the Week of the Young Child.  We had fun creating a 
mixed-up animal inspired by the Eric Carle story, The Mixed-up Chameleon, eating 
tacos and teaming up for an obstacle course, building together, painting a mural, and 
sharing our furry friends with families.  

We enjoyed several stories by author, Eric Carle.  Our friends had fun creating clouds with shaving 
cream and glue after reading the story, Little Cloud.  We had great fun reading and acting out the    
story The Very Hungry Caterpillar.  We hope to re-tell the story for our parents on Wed./Thurs. the 
18th & 19th, in our classroom a few minutes before dismissal.  We will send out reminders when it 
gets closer.  We enjoyed listening to Lucio Ternieden give a presentation on the importance of recycling and 
reusing, as well as the water cycle and using the proper amount of water.  We have been noticing some of the 
outdoor changes such as the buds and leaves on trees, birds’ nests, tulips, daffodils, dandelions and more.     
Inside, we have been taking care of our plants and watching the grass grow.  Eden is enjoying giving the grass 
a trim with the scissors, and Amelia was the first to notice that our sock caterpillar grew overnight.   

We know that it is getting closer to the end of the year when we see the children beginning to make 
connections with each other and we see that associative play emerging.  Kate is including others in 
her play and is particularly enjoying reading familiar stories to her classmates during Book Time.  
Lincoln and Kate decided they would use props to re-tell the story The Little Mouse, the Red 
Ripe Strawberry and the Big Hungry Bear.  Adeline is verbalizing a lot more, and is beginning to 
include others in her play as well.  Claire is enjoying our Good Moring song and recognizes all her 

classmates’ names in print.  Cadon enjoys this part of the day as he happily says his classmates’ names.  Hazel 
has really found her voice and just appears to love every     minute of her time at school.  Gwen is a big sister 
now to beautiful baby Liam!  She continues to love Book Time and chooses and enjoys a variety of books and 
stories.  Margot also looks forward to Book Time.  She has been choosing the book, Happy and it is fitting   
given the fact that she almost always has a smile on her face.  Josie has found that she really enjoys the     
stickers and has also spent some time putting the train tracks together.  Davidôs train track building has be-
come more elaborate as they twist under and around tables.  Eli happily plays with Little People as well as 
cars and trucks, while verbalizing what he is pretending.  Nolan has been enjoying sorting and lining up the 
rubber transportation pieces.  Aubrey has been enjoying giving her friends a ride in the trailer bike.  Sophia 
was thrilled to see that she could make bubbles when squirting vinegar onto baking soda with a 
pipette.   

May brings us the themes of Exploring our Natural World and Mother’s and Father’s Day.  Our 
Nursery Rhyme is Jack and Jill.  The children love reciting and listening to nursery rhymes.  They 
can also be fun to act out. Some curriculum content focus areas include: Telling a story, answering 
comprehension questions about a story, sorting, exploring volume, matching numerals 0-9, observing real and 
plastic insects, categorizing living and non-living things, and imitating rhythm patterns.  

Moms, please join us on Wed. and Thurs., May 4th and 5th beginning at 11:15 in the church.  We will have a 
short singing program and then Muffins and juice in Trout Hall.  We hope to see you there. 

It has been a pleasure working with you and your wonderful children!   This year just flew by!                    
God Bless you and we hope you all have a great summer! 

Mrs. Barnes (barnesfelp@gmail.com) 

Mrs. Hodgson (hodgsonfelp@gmail.com)  


